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T
he Orchos Chayim (see Bais Yosef O.C.133) rules
that the “Shir Shel Yom” should be recited after
Shacharis but not after Mincha. He explains that
as part of the morning “avodah” in the Beis

HaMikdosh the Levites chanted a psalm that was suited to
the significance of the particular day of the week as a
memorial to the Beis HaMikdosh these psalms were incor-
porated into Shacharis. The Levites did not chant a psalm
as part of the afternoon “avodah” therefore there was no
need to incorporate psalms into Mincha.

Maharan Alshich (see Magen Avraham O.C.132:4)
questions the Orchos Chayim’s ruling citing the Mishna in
Rosh Hashana 30b that states clearly that the Levites did
chant a psalm as part of the afternoon “avodah”. He there-
fore suggests that although the “Shir Shel Yom” was chanted
by the Levites in the Beis HaMikdosh both as part of the
morning “avodah” and as part of the afternoon “avodah”
nevertheless it is incorporated as a memorial to the Beis
HaMikdosh into Shacharis yet not into Mincha. He explains
that omission of the “Shir Shel Yom” in the morning “avo-
dah” invalidates the morning sacrifice however omission of
the “Shir Shel Yom” in the afternoon “avodah” does not
invalidate the afternoon sacrifice.

Minchas Chinuch (394) questions the Maharam
Alshichs’ explanation. (1) Even if we were to assume that
his premise is correct and omission of the “Shir Shel Yom”
only invalidates the morning sacrifice and not the after-
noon sacrifice why did this bear any relevance to the
requirement of saying “Shir Shel Yom” as part of Shacharis or
Mincha as a memorial to the Beis HaMikdosh? (2) The
premise is incorrect. There is a disagreement in Eruchin
11a between R. Meir and Rabanan whether omission of the
“Shir Shel Yom” invalidates the sacrifice. The opinion of the
Rabanan (which is the halachic conclusion) is that the

omission of the “Shir Shel Yom” does not invalidate the sac-
rifice therefore even the morning sacrifice would not be
invalidated if the “Shir Shel Yom” was omitted!

The fact that the “Shir Shel Yom” is chanted by the
Levites sacrificing the morning and afternoon sacrifices can
be understood in two ways. It is possible that the chanting
of the “Shir Shel Yom” is one of the many dinim pertaining to
sacrificing the morning and afternoon sacrifice just as these
sacrifices require other things they also require that the
“Shir Shel Yom” be chanted when they are sacrificed.
Alternatively, it is possible that chanting the “Shir Shel
Yom” is not an integral part of sacrificing the morning and
afternoon sacrifice it is simply one of the mitzvos incumbent
upon the Levites, the time to perform this mitzvah is when
the morning and afternoon sacrifices are sacrificed.

Maharam Alshich who maintains that the omission of
the “Shir Shel Yom” at the morning sacrifice invalidates the
sacrifice obviously maintains that the morning “Shir Shel
Yom” is an integral part of the sacrifice, one of the many
dinim of the sacrifice therefore if it is omitted the sacrifice
is missing one of its dinim and invalid. The “Shir Shel Yom”
chanted at the sacrificing of the afternoon sacrifice is not
an integral part of the sacrifice, it is not one of the dinim of
the sacrifice it is one of the mitzvos incumbent upon the
Levites, the time to perform this mitzvah is when the after-
noon sacrifice is being sacrificed, therefore its omission
does not invalidate the sacrifice. 

The Shacharis and Mincha prayers were instituted in
place of the morning and afternoon sacrifices and that
which was an integral part of the sacrifice was somehow
incorporated in the prayer. Therefore, only the “Shir Shel
Yom” of the morning sacrifice was incorporated into the
Shacharis prayer and the “Shir Shel Yom” of the afternoon
sacrifice was not incorporated into Mincha. 

SHIR SHEL YOM
Rabbi Yaakov Mordechai Rapoport – Rosh HaYeshiva
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cordially invites you to attend our

to take place on

Wednesday, February 14, 2007

26 Shvat 5767

at the

Young Israel of Avenue K

2818 Avenue K

Brooklyn, New York

Smorgasbord with Rabbeim at 6:30 pm

Dinner at 7:45 pm

Benching promptly at 9:30 pm

Valet parking provided

The Yeshiva is proud to honor

RABBI & MRS. BARUCH YOFFE

Parents of the Year

RABBI & MRS. ELI KUTNER

The Rav Aryeh Leib Lopian Marbitz Torah Award

MR. & MRS. SHAUL FEINSOD

Alumnus of the Year

Couvert: 

$250 per couple (includes half page ad)  - $125 per person (includes quarter page ad)

Second Annual Dinner 
Y E S H I V A S L E V A R Y E H

For more information please call the Yeshiva dinner hotline before 6:00 pm EST 
at 347-410-9613 or via fax 347-767-2455 or e-mail at dinner2007@levaryeh.com



Dear Supporters, Parents, and Alumni,

It has been an exciting past few months in Lev Aryeh. I
am honored to have this quarterly opportunity to update
you on the latest developments in yeshiva. During the
Aseres Yemai Teshuva we began what we call the “Chai
Campaign”. This program has commenced with tremen-
dous success and has already helped supplement the yeshi-
va budget on a monthly basis. Please read the enclosed arti-
cle for more information about this innovative project. 

The yeshiva has initiated an intensive campaign through-
out the United States to inform various yeshivas on the
tremendous progress and success, bli ayin harah, that the
yeshiva has experienced over the past few years. During the
month of November Rabbi Rapoport and myself visited
yeshivas in Los Angeles, Detroit, South Bend, Chicago, and
Cleveland. We are planning on expanding this campaign in
the coming months, IY”H. Upon completion of our “week
around the USA” Rabbi Rapoport and myself traveled to
New York for Thanksgiving and presented our “re-experi-
ence yeshiva” morning of learning which I know was
enjoyed by all, participants and Hanhola alike. (Please read
the enclosed article about this event.) 

Whenever I see supporters and alumni of the yeshiva
they say to me, “Nu Rabbi, what’s the budget situation in
yeshiva”. Upon which I usually smile and say, “What is the
next question?” The yeshiva ended its fiscal year on August
31, 2006. The year-end deficit was $117,364.29 USD.
This obviously does not include previous outstanding debts.

The projected deficit for this fiscal year is approximately
30% more (with the increased tuition collections for this
year). The situation has obviously led to the delay in pay-
ments made to our suppliers and utility providers, but more
importantly our dedicated Rebbeim. I urge each and every
one of you to take advantage of the “Chai Campaign” I can
attest to the fact that this has a DIRECT IMPACT on our
monthly operating budget.

With gratitude for your continued support and best wish-
es for a warm and healthy winter,

B’vracha,
Rabbi Yoni Strimber

From the desk of the Executive Director

M
any of you may have received a postcard, e-
mail, or perhaps you noticed one of the ads in
HaModia or the Yated and took advantage of

the rare opportunity this past Thanksgiving to “re-
experience yeshiva”. 

The gathering in Flatbush began with Shacharis
(slightly delayed due to the fact that Rabbi Lopian was
a bit late arriving into the States that morning). Once
underway though, the program progressed beautifully
with the tzibbur being treated to words of Torah from
Rabbi Rapoport, the Rosh HaYeshiva, and Rabbi
Michoel Levy, Menahel Ruchani of Yeshiva Ruach
HaTorah. During the intermission the participants
were invited downstairs for a light breakfast graciously

donated by Mr. and Mrs. Shabsi Klein’s, Pressers

Bakery. We thank them for the delicious bagels, pas-
tries, etc. We would also like to thank Congregation
Bnei Israel, and its president, Mr. Alan Hirsch,  for the
use of their facilities, may they continue to be marbitz
Torah.

That evening a similar gathering took place in
Lakewood with Rabbi Lopian, the Menahel Ruchani of
Lev Aryeh replacing Rabbi Levy. We have received
very positive feedback from participants of both pro-
grams and will try to organize these events more often. 

We look forward to seeing you next time!
Please note that the divrei torah from the Flatbush

gathering are available online at www.levaryeh.com. 

RECAP of RE-EXPERIENCING YESHIVA ON THANKSGIVING
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As many of you have already heard the “Chai Campaign” has changed the way people donate
to the yeshiva and is giving the yeshiva a steady basis for its operating budget.

Briefly for those who are not familiar with this program, it began during the Asres Yemai Teshuva 5767. 
This program was created for those who would like to contribute on a regular basis but cannot afford 
to give major amounts to the yeshiva. To accommodate these supporters this program was created. 
One can donate a minimum of $18 per month (only 60 cents a day). This amount is charged via 

any major credit card or “direct debit” from a one’s bank account on the date specified by the donor.

We would like to thank the following people who are already participants in this program. 
May HaShem grant them continued health and success in all their endeavors.

BUILDERS

Chesky Levovitz
Samuel Kazarnovsky

CONTRIBUTING

BUILDERS

Shlomie Walden
Y.F.

Efraim Siegfried
Abraham Gabioff

Shaul Feinsod

CONTRIBUTING

BUILDERS

Aaron Werczberger
Shui Goldberg

CONTRIBUTORS

Isaac Deutch
Mayer Deutch
Moti Mittledorf
Yitzy Kolodny

Shlomo Lampert
David Gabay 

SUPPORTERS

Osher Levovitz
Yaakov Wurtzel

Moshe Felsenburg
Rabbi Michoel Levy
Avraham Rothenberg

Shlomo Katz
Naftoli Yoffe
Shlomo Yoffe

Yitzy Grunfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Baum

SUPPORTERS

Yossi Strickman
Yitzy Arem

Shnuer Belsky

FRIENDS

Moshe Levin
Eli Banash

Akiva Grunewald
Rabbi Israel Reich

Efraim Scott
Rabbi Joshua Eisen

CHAI CAMPAIGN

I hereby pledge the following amount to support Torah Learning in Yeshivas Lev Aryeh

$18 per month - Friend      $36 per month - Supporter      $54 per month  -  Contributor

$180 per month - Builder $360 per month - Benefactor        $           per month

M M

M M

�

� � �

� �

(Includes 1 dinner reservation) (Includes 2 dinner reservation)

FAX OR MAIL TO:

P.O. Box 27278, Neve Yaakov, Jerusalem, Israel • Tel/Fax: 02-585-9673 • Email: office@levaryeh.com

US Office: 3832 Menlo Drive,  Baltimore, MD 21215-3431  Tel: 443-992-4660 Fax: 410-358-7421

UK Office: Friends of Lev Aryeh  c/o Rabbi Simon Fogal, 5 Linksway, Prestwich, Manchester, M25 0JP

Please Charge:

Card No:

My Signature:

Visa MasterCardAmex Discover� � � �

Name on Card:

Billing Address:

Exp.

Date:

/CSS

/

3 digit security code on back of card



Tishrei 5767 / September 2006

Dear Friends of Yeshivas Lev Aryeh,

As we begin the New Year, Habah Aleinu L’tova, the yeshiva is placed at an overwhelming crossroads.

On the one hand we have our new building, a new alumni Kollel, and tremendous learning the likes of

which have never been seen. On the other hand, operating costs have been rising, some of our long time

financial supporters have run into financial distress, and we could not even meet the legitimate financial

aid needs of some of our students. As of now, the yeshiva is battling an over $150,000 yearly budget deficit.

We simply are not able to keep up with all of our expenses.

During the Asres Yemei HaTeshuva Lev Aryeh will be launching its “Chai Campaign”. With this cam-

paign we will be able to cover a large size of the budget deficit if our alumni and friends of the Yeshiva con-

tribute a minimum sum of $18 a month to the yeshiva. Join the select group of alumni and friends who

will be spearheading this campaign by attending the parlor meeting in New York, Lakewood, and Passaic

during the Asres Yemei HaTeshuva. Become an essential partner in the Lev Aryeh community and inspire

others to do likewise.

From a financial standpoint we are turning to you to help ensure the stability of the yeshiva. Everyone

knows that for any family, business, or institution to remain afloat there must be a steady and reliable

income. Therefore, the yeshiva has devised a mechanism that allows all those who would like to have an

active role in supporting Torah learning in Yeshivas Lev Aryeh to contribute what ever amount is most fit-

ting to their personal budget on a regular basis. 

We ask of all of our friends, especially our alumni - the yeshiva and its devoted staff were and are there

for you 24 hours a day every day of year – please reciprocate. Your minimum contribution makes all the dif-

ference for you and for the Yeshiva!

Gmar Chasima Tova,

CHAI CAMPAIGN
Original letter from the Hanhalah and staff of Lev Aryeh published during Aseres Yemei Teshuvah.

Become an essential partner in the Lev Aryeh community!

Rabbi Yaakov Rapoport,  Rosh HaYeshiva

Rabbi Aaron Lopian, Menahel Ruchani Rabbi Baruch Levi Feivelson 

Rabbi Dovid Rotenberg - Rabbi Yehuda Yellin - Rabbi Avraham Rapoport 

Rabbi Daniel Muller - Rabbi Moshe Vilensky 

Rabbi Yoni Strimber Executive Director



S T A Y C O N N E C T E D !
Would you like to be on the yeshiva mailing list 
to receive yeshiva news, alumni simchas, etc.? 

Please e-mail us with your e-mail 
address at office@levaryeh.com

INCLUDE YOUR SIMCHA NEWS!

YESHIVAS LEV ARYEH WOULD LIKE TO WISH A MAZAL TOV TO:

Rabbi and Mrs. Aaron Lopian on the birth of a son

HaRav and Mrs. Dovid Rotenberg and the marriage of their son

and the engagement of their daughter

Rabbi and Mrs. Sheldon Goldsmith on the birth of a grandson

Rabbi and Mrs. Chaim Goldsmith on the birth of a son

Rabbi and Mrs. Chanoch Rapoport on the birth of a son

Rabbi and Mrs. Yaakov Rapoport on the birth of two grandsons

Mr. and Mrs. Binyomin Feiner on the birth of a son

Dovid Sheril on his wedding

Menachem Lapidus on his wedding

Eli Baum on his wedding

Nachum Schwartz on his engagement

Yisroel Steinhaus on his engagement

Aryeh Taub on his wedding

Mr. and Mrs. Shuie Grunwald on the birth of a daughter

Mr. and Mrs. Aryeh Dov Garfunkel on the birth of a daughter

Mr. and Mrs. Yoni Kutner on the birth of daughter

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Strimber on the birth of a boy

I

I



You’ll find there:

Shiurim Online
Online donation page via Paypal

Application forms
Previous Newsletters
Even the video from 

the 2006 Dinner
…and more 

WANTED
A Donor For the 

Yeshiva’s First Yahrzeit Board

If you are interested in this rare 
opportunity please contact 

Rabbi Strimber at 443-992-4660

MissionFishCHECK OUT THE
NEW LEV ARYEH

WEBSITE

www.levaryeh.com

We would like to apologize for the late delivery of
the Elul Newsletter and accompanying disk. We
are aware that many only received part of the

mailing while others did not receive it at all. This
was due to postal and technical issues. We would

like to take this opportunity to thank Eli
Neuman who went out of his way to try and
make the bad situation just a little bit better. 

Thank you for your understanding

APOLOGY

Lev Aryeh is proud to introduce
another innovative way to 

donate monies to the yeshiva. 

Now all of our friends who sell things on eBay 
(either at ebay.com for our American friends or
ebay.co.uk for our British friends) will be able 
to donate a portion or the entire amount of 

a sold product to directly to the yeshiva 
by using a service called MissionFish 

through eBay Giving Works. 

Our American contributors can please visit 

www.missionfish.org/ForSellers/forsellers.jsp 

for more info while our British supporters can visit

www.missionfish.org.uk/ForSellers/forsellers.jsp 

Please note that all donations given to the 
yeshiva via this service will be tax deductible. 

Our American supporters will receive a 
receipt for the IRS and our British supporters 

will receive documentation 
for the British authorities. 

Happy Selling!



OPPORTUNITY TO HONOR LOVED ONES
The yeshiva has introduced a new PARNES YOMI program for those wishing to honor

or memorialize love ones.  The purpose of a PARNES YOMI is to provide a merit
to those that are honored through the learning that will take place in the Beis

Medrash on that particular day, week, or even month. The donor’s name will
be placed by the front door of the building along with those that are being

honored or memorialized. The cost to sponsor the learning which takes

place in the Beis Medrash on that day is as follows:

Day $180 - Week $1000 - Month $4000
The donation could be paid in payments or in one lump sum via credit card or

postdated checks. Please contact our office for more information 443-992-4660. Or
simply mail, fax, or e-mail the slip provided below.  Please keep in mind that all dona-

tions are tax-exempt.

I WOULD LIKE TO DONATE:  

A day of learning for $180 each day        One week of learning for $1000       One Month of learning for $4000�� �

Please Charge:

Card No:

My Signature:

Visa MasterCardAmex Discover� � � �

Name on Card:

Exp.CSS
3 digit security code on back of card

Date:

/

/

Enclosed is my check of $               made payable to Lev Aryeh.

LEV ARYEH
USA OFFICE: 

3832 Menlo Drive
Baltimore, MD 21215-3431 
Tel: 443-992-4660 
Fax: 410-358-7421
www.levaryeh.com

�

We would like to thank the following people 

that have donated to our Parnas Yomi Campaign

RABBI AND MRS. EFRAIM SIEGFRIED for the Refuah Shleima of Yaakov Eliezer ben Leah – 30 Tishrei

MR. AND MRS. AKIVA GRUNEWALD in memory of Rav Yosef Eliyahu Yisrael ben Rav Yitzchok – 1 Cheshvan

MR. AND MRS. AKIVA WAGSCHAL in memory of Avraham Tuvia Yehonoson ben Tzvi – 28 Cheshvan

MR. AND MRS. MAYER DEUTCH in memory of Rebbitzen Bayla bas Rav Dovid – 29 Cheshvan


